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Sen. Salii: 
CON CON UNITY ~RIANAS 

RIETYd1:m: SAIPAN, (CONGRESS RE
LEASE)---"It is still pos
sible to design a consti
tution that will not only 
safeguard district inter
ests, but also be accept
able and beneficial to 
them and to Micronesia as 
a united nation," accord
ing to Senator Lazarus 
Sa 1 ii, Chairman of the 
Congress of Micronesia's 
Joint Committee on Future 
Status. 

Senator Salii was inter
viewed last week on Saipan 
by Congress of Micronesia 
Public Information Intern 
John Del Rosario at the 
Micronesian Broadcast Cen
ter, The interview was 
conducted to assist the 
current program of Educa
tion for Self-Government 

(ESG) in clarifying some 
of the issues concerning 
the upcoming election of 
delegates to the conven
tion and the convention 
itself. 

Salii delivered a pre
pared opening statement in 
which he stated: "No 
event in the history of 
these islands even b~gins 
to approximate the im
portance of this event.'' 
~alii went on to explain 
that the only other two 
events which will take 
place after the convention 
which will be of equal im
portance w i 1 be bhe 
"referendum" to approve 
th e constitution itself 
and a plebiscite to 
ratify the agreement with 
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CABRERA RETURNS 
0 JAIL VOLUNTARILY 

SAIPAN - Pedro Pangeli
nan Cabrera, age 21, and a 
resident of San Jose Vill
age escaped from the 
custody of the Marianas 
District Public Safety 
Division on April 27, 1974 
at about 2 P.M. Wednes
day evening, accompanied 
by his mother, Cabrera 

Bikini Homecoming Postponed 

gave himself up to au
thorities. Manases Cabre
ra told authorities that 
his brother, Pedro Cabre
ra, did not run away from 
the jail. He stated that 
his brother told him "I 
was sent by two police 
officers to a farm with a 
machete to bring coconuts 
for a party and I was so 
scared that I didn't want 
to go back to the jail so 
I hid on the farm. The 
next day I wanted to give 
myself up but I didn't 
find anyone to help me 
till my mother passed 
nearby the farm. I told 
her to take me back." 

MAJURO, May 2 (MARS HALLS 
-MLSC REL EA S E)---The 
leaders and people of Bi
kini Atoll, relocated by 
atomic tests from their 
homeland nearly twenty
five years ago, have de
cided that the time is not 
yet quite ripe for the re-
turn to their home atoll. 

The Trust Territory has 
been in the process of re
habilitating Bikini Atoll, 
following the removal of 
radioactive debris, f o r 
the past several years. 
Seedling coconut and 
breadfruit trees have been 
planted, and 40 of 78 

house sets have been con
structed on Bikini Atoll. 
(A house set consists of a 
core house, cook house, 
washhouse, toilet and 
water catchment). The 
government originally an
nounced that the Bikini 
people w o u 1 d return to 
Bikini from the tiny is
land of Kili, in April of 
1974. On March 30, three 
Bikini leaders plus Con
gress of Micronesia member 
Ataji Balas left for 
Washington, D.C. to peti
tion Department of Defense 
and Interior officials for 

St PIERRE 
IS STILL WAITING 

SAIPAN - Chief Public 
Defender St. Pierre has 

has written a letter to 
his lawyer, Lawrence Spi
ecer, asking him to watch 
for developments regarding 
the 90 day suspension re
connnended by Snashall and 
to take the appropriate 
steps at the proper time 
to appeal if he is sus

an exgratia payment of 
three million dollars to 
the Bikini people, similar 
to the one million dollar 
gift given the Eniwetok 
p e op 1 e by the United 
States in 1970. At the 
request of the Bikini 
leadership, Micronesian 
Legal Services attorneys 
asked for a delay in the 
scheduled return until the 
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In the meantime, the 
Saipan Police Department 
had filed escape charges 
against Cabrera in the 
District Court and had ob
tained a warrant for his 

Can't on page 5 

not yet received any no
tice of his 90 day sus
pension from his position 
recommended as a discipli
nary action by Administra
tive Law Judge for the De
partment of the Interior's 
Office of Hearings and 
Appeals, Robert C. Snas
hall. However, St. Pierre 

pended. 
On April 12 1974 S 

JAPANESE BUNKER is beinn used as a carpenter's shelter , , na- '"V 
for t he new Continental Hotel. 

oon't on page 5 
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Kusaie: 
Separate District 

SAIPAN, May 1, (MNS) 
The people of Kusaie are 
preparing for the separate 
district status that was 
assured them early this 
year by action of the 
Congress of Micronesia. 
They have named a "poli
tical status committee" of 
3 8 members which is 
charged with setting up 
the governmental structure 
of the new district; plans 
are moving ahead on a 
number of major public 
works projects that will 
be completed, or nearly so 
by the time district 
status becomes a reality; 
and Kusaie residents have 
voluntarily donated near
ly $6,000 dollars to send 
a delegation to Wash
ington, D.C. to meet with 
Interior Secretary Rogers 

C. B. Morton. 
Dr. Hirosi Ismael, one 

of Kusaie's most prominent 
l~aders and a former member 
of the Congress of Micro
nesia, was on Saipan this 
week conferring with off
icials at the Department 
of Public Works on the 
Kusaie projects. He said 
the people of Kusaie were 
"extremely happy and gra
tified" when they learned 
last month that Deputy 
High Commissioner Peter T. 
Coleman had signed the 
Kusaie District Bill (SB 
298) into law. 

"They were happy that 
they have finally got what 
they've wanted for so 
long," said Dr. Ismael. 
"Their only question was 
why wait until 1977?" The 
bill provides that the 

MARSHALLS CUT CON CON 
MAJURO, (MNS)---The en

tire traditional leader
ship of the Marshall Is
lands, the Iroij, have is
sued a joint proclamation 
declaring their support of 
Nitijela Resolution Number 
57, which calls for a boy
cott by the Marshalls of 
the Micronesian Constitu
tional Convention. 

The proclamation was 
adopted by the Iroij dur
ing an all-day meeting in 
Majuro, Friday, April 26, 
according to Marshal ls 
Director of Public Affairs 
Tony DeBrum. The document 
has already been widely 
disseminated throughout 
the Marshalls, and was 
read from the pulpits of 
several churches on Sun
day. 

Translated from Marshal
lese, the proclamation 
reads: 

"To all our people in 
the Marshall Islands: 

"You may have heard over 
the radio the Nitijela 
Resolution with respect to 
the convention called to 
draft a constitution for 
Micronesia. We now notify 
you that we fully support 
the Nitijela in its deter
mination that not one of 

us in our islands should 
participate in the Consti
tutional Convention in 
Saipan. This has been 
clearly specified in Niti
jela Resolution Number 57, 
which resolution is a re
inforcement of Nitijela 
Resolution Number 18 and 
is also in support of 
Nitijela Bill Number 9, 
which has b~ome law, es
tablishing the Marshall 
Islands Political Status 
Commission. 

"This commission will be 
visiting with you from 
here on in, to solicit 
your views on the future 
political status of the 
Marshall Islands." 

The proclamation was 
signed by the following 
Iroij: Kabua Kabua, Job a 
Kabua, Lejelan Kabua, Namo 
Hermios, Menasse Benjamin, 
Mo Jitiam, Chiyaya Langi
eor, Bwillej Jibas, Maitol 
Watak, Albert Loeak, and 
Iroij Korean. The only 
traditional leader in the 
Marshalls who did not 
sign, Lerok Leban, was not 
in Majuro at the time the 
proclamation was adopted, 
but he was a supporter of 
the Nitijela actions and 
it was understood he would 

talus 
t ransf er of the island 
from Ponape District to a 
separate district status 
will take place officially 
on January 1, 1977. 

"I explained that the 
mechanics of budgeting, of 
setting up the internal 
government, and of build
up our infrastructure will 
take that long, "Dr. Is
mael stated. 

Among the major projects 
either under way or in the 
planning stages are a new 
hospital for Kusaie, an 
airstrip, improved dock 
facilities, a high school 
and several smaller pro
jects. Kusaie presently 
does not have any airfield 
at all, and can only be 
reached by ship from 
either Ponape or the Mar
shalls. It is believed 

have signed the proclama
tion had he been avail
able. 

DeBrum reported to MNS 
Tuesday that so far no one 
in the Marshalls has filed 
his nominating papers for 
the delegate election to 
the constitutional conven
tion, scheduled for June 
4. Papers for one candi
date had been filed but 
were later withdrawn with
out explanation. The 
deadline for candidates to 
file is May 14. 

that opening the island up 
to air travel combined 
with the separate district 
status might encourage 
many Kusaiens who have 
moved to other areas of 
Micronesia to return to 
their home island. Kusaie 
has a resident population 
now of just under 4,000. 

The status committee has 
set up three sub-commi
ttees, one dealing with 
foreign investment pol
icies; Another charged 
with looking into Kusaie's 
tourism potential and es
tablishing policies in 
that area; and the third 
group is formulating po
sitions and recommendations 
for the guidance of 
Kusaie's two delegates to 
the upcoming Micronesian 
Constitutional Convention, 
who will be elected on 
June 4. 

Kusaie will be the 
Seventh Administrative 
district in the Trust Ter
ritory, and will be the 
smallest in population. 

ANNOONCING THE OPENING 
OF A NEW 

RETAIL 
ELECTRICAL 
APPLIANCES 

I.OCATED AT SUSUPE VILLAGE 
NEXT 'ro GRABELI.A S'roRE. 
cx:ME AND SEE US FOR YOUR 
HCME APPLIANCE NEED. 
NCW OPEN FID-1 8:00 A.M. 
'ro 6:00 P.M. DAILY EX
CEPT SUNDAYS. 

Island Trucking 
& 

Warehouse Enterprises 

now provides 

Sanitary Services 

To Obtain Service Or 
For Additional Information 

Call Tel: 6307 
Susupe, Saipan 
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Dock Strikes Increase Islands' Problems 
Washington, DC - Th e 

Hawaii and the U.S. Paci-
fie Islands Surface Com-
merce Act of 1974 may soon 
provide relief to our 
areas in the event of 
future west coast dock 
strikes. Hawaiian Senator 
Mr. Inouye, a strong sup
porter of this measure, 
recently reported on this 
act to the President of 
the U.S. Senate. 

According to Mr. Inouye 
as recorded in the Con
gressional Record, the 
bill is designed to pro
vide for the normal flow 
of ocean commerce between 
Hawaii, Guam, American 
Samoa or the Trust Terri
tory of the Pacific Is
lands and the west coast 
and to prevent interrup
tions thereof. 

S. 1566 authorizes a 
party involved in a strike 
or lockout or the Governor 
of Hawaii, Guam or Ameri
can Samoa or the High Com
missioner of the Trust 
Territory of the Pacific 
Islands or any of their 
duly designated represen
tatives to petition the 
U.S. district court having 
jurisdiction for an in
junction or temporary res
training order to maintain 
maritime transportation 
between these areas and 
the west coast for a 
period not to exceed 160 
days. No injunction can 
be requested while an in
junction issued under the 
Taft-Hartley Act is in 
effect. A strike or lock
out could be enjoined for 

a total of 240 days if in
junctions under this bill 
and the Taft-Hartley Act 
were issued. 

Hearings on S. 1566 were 
held in June 1973. Hear
ings on similar legisla
tion were held in Hawaii 
by the Subcommittee on the 
Merchant Marine in January 
1972. Since I first in
troduced legislatio~ to 
protect the normal flow of 
ocean commerce to Hawaii, 
49 witnesses have appeared 
during 4 full days of Se
nate hearings to produce 
over 500 pages of public 
testimony on this crucial 
issue. S. 1566 was con
sidered in an executive 
session of the Merchant 
Marine Subcommittee on 
June 11, 1973, and was 
ordered reported to full 
committee without amend
ment. On March 21, 1974, 
the Committee on Commerce 
considered the bill ·in its 
executive session and 
ordered it reported with
out recommendation. 

Hawaii is an island 
state, and as such is 
acutely vulnerable to 
longshore and merchant 
marine disputes. We have 
no truck or railway ser
vice. Air freight is ex
pensive and limited in 
scope. A comparable 
situation would be the 
construction of a wall 
around metropolitan 
Washington permitting only 
costly air freight access 
from the west coast. Ha
waii's economy is heavily 
dependent on exports and 

CARMEN'S SAFEWAY SHOPPING CENTER 
HAS SPECIAL SALE EVERY WEEKEND AND MANY., MANY DIS-

COUNTS, I, E, $5. 50 FOR CASE OF SCHLITZ, EVERYDAY 
FRESH VEGETAELES., FISH, M8\T, AND FRUIT EATS. I I I 

VISIT AND SI-OP AT: 

CARMEN'S.SAFEWAY FURNITURE MART 
U-DRIVE AND CAR RENTAL 

NEW CARS AVAILABLE ALL THE TIME 

CAPITOL HILL SNACK BAR 
OFFERS BUFFET LUNCH., t-ONDAY Tl-RU FRIDAY 

CARMEN' SAFEWAY SHOPPING CENTER 

imports. Approximately 80 
percent of all physical 
commodities purchased by 
the residents of Hawaii 
come from overseas, pri
marily the mainland Uhited 
States. The bulk of this 
must be carried by ships 
since air freight is both 
limited in capacity and 
too expensive. Without 
a constant exchange of 
goods between Hawaii and 
the continental United 
States, the economy of 
Hawaii would stagnate. 

Since World War II, more 
than 4 years' time has 
been lost as a result of 
transportation disputes 
affecting my State. 0 ~ 
eight major strikes, only 
one centered in Hawaii. 
It is for this reason that 
my bill, S. 1566, would 
apply only to disputes 
originating on the west 
coast. I believe that a 
dispute originating in Ha
waii can be adequately 
handled locally. Local 
political pressure and 
public opinion would prob
ably by sufficient to 
bring the parties in a 
dispute to an agreement. 

In the 1971-72 period, 
labor disputes halted the 
Hawaii-west coast maritime 
trade for 175 days. The 
west coast longshoremen's 
strike lasted 134 days, 
and the west coast ship 
officers strike in 1972 
lasted 41 days. These de
vastating blows seriously 
undermined the State's 
economy, which has only 
recently begun to recover. 
It is impossible to assess 
accurately the damage done 
to the State as a result 
of these shutdowns. Non
Hawaiian businessmen may 
have decided not to invest 
in Hawaii. Tourists may 
have been deterred from 
visiting the State. The 
primary blow, however, 
fell on all the people of 
Hawaii, including union 
members and their 
families. 

Manufacturers found it 
impossible to get sup
plies. Retail inventories 
declined, construction 
materials were exhausted, 

and construction projects 
went unfinished. Farmers 
could not get fertilizers 
and feeds. These short
ages were reflected in the 
stores. Consumers, that 
is, literally everyone, 
were forced to pay 72 
cents for a head of let
tuce, $1.45 for a dozen 
oranges, $2.28 for a 10-
pound sack of potatoes, 
$4.37 for watermelons, and 
so forth. These, I wish 
to stress, were average 
prices. The fruits-and
vegetables price index for 
Honolulu jumped 8.2 per
cent in August .1971 and 
5.3 percent in September. 
Nationally, the index de
clined 1.9 percent and 5.7 
percent for the same 
months. 

The First National Bank 
of Hawaii revealed that a 
survey on the 1971 strike 
showed local retailers re
ported sales declines 
ranging from 3 to 17 per
cent and profit margins 
declining even more be
cause of higher costs. 
Some firms were forced to 
go out of business because 
of high costs and ex
hausted inventories. 

Hawaii's export indus
tries were similarly in
jured by these work stop
pages. The sugar and pine
apple industries had to 
store their products lo
cally rather than export 
them. They also lost some 
of their markets to for
eign competitors as a re
sult of the strike. 

Any labor dispute of 
this type and magnititude 
affects those least able 
to care for themselves. 
The rate of the unemploy
ment rose to the hi::;hest 
experienced since 1954. 
The aged, the economically 
disadvantaged, the young 
and the ill and suffered 
more from the shortages 
and extra costs. 

The people of Hawaii 
suffer extraordinary in
jury not only on those 
occasfons when a shipping 
stoppage actually occurs 
through strike or lockout 
for the very threat of 

Con 't on page 4 
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Islands' Problems . .. 

such a stoppage causes 
great injury. Abnormal 
stockpiling precedes every 
contract negotiation dead-
1 in e. Heavy inventory 
costs are a major factor 
in making Honolulu's 
living costs second only 
to those of Anchorage, 
Alaska. Each threatened 
shipping stoppage adds 
further to that burden. 

Most stoppages have been 
of short duration but vet 
the very fear of a longer 
stoppage visits a heavy 
burden upon all my consti
tuents. 

It is for this reason 
that S. 1566 is designed 
to provide relief in the 
early stages of any stop
page. 

During the worst days of 
the recent petroleum 
shortage, other Americans
-including Representatives 
and Senators--experienced 
the severe inconvenience 
and frustration of long 
lines, high prices, and 
short supplies of gaso
line. During the past 
shipping strikes, the 
people of Hawaii endured 
the same type of shortages 
but in an infinitely more 
aggravated form. As the 
Nation will not tolerate 
the uncertainties of 
continuing energy short
ages, neither should the 
people of Hawaii be con
stantly faced with con
tinuing uncertainties 
about shipping strikes. 

There are three parties 
to these labor disputes-
organized labor, manage
ment, and the public. The 
first two parties oppose 
my bill, and it appears 
that only the public which 
is most seriously affected 
supports the legislation. 
It is true that the legis
lation gives Hawaii a 
Ee med y not otherwise 
available to 1other States, 
but as many individuals, 
including Teamsters Inter
national President Frank 
Fitzsimmons, and the Wall 
Street Journal, the San 
Francisco Chronical, and 
others recognize Hawaii's 
spec i a 1 geographical 
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characteristics give us a 
viable claim to excep
tional consideration. 

As my voting record du
ring my 14 years in the 
House of Representatives 
and the U.S. Senate at
tests, I am a strong sup
porter of the right Qt 
labor to organize, to bar
gain collectively, and to 
strike. My sponsorship of 
S. 1566 does not negate my 
belief that a stable 
economy depends on a 
strong labor movement. 
Still I cannot sit by 
idlely when labor disputes 
originating on the west 
coast result in unemploy
me n t, sharply higher 
prices severe incon
venience, and undue hard
ship for Hawaii. 

In normal west coast 
operations, only 3 percent 
of the total longshore 
hours worked are devoted 
to handling commodities 
bound to or from Hawaii. 
Of the man-days worked by 
maritime personnel on U.S. 
flagships, only 7.3 per
cent of the time is spent 
on the west coast-Hawaii 
trade. In short, my bill 
should not affect signifi
cantly the ability of 
organized labor to bargain 
collectively with manage
ment or the ability of 
management to bargain with 
labor. Hawaii is a pawn 
in a much larger game, but 
there is no reason why we 
should be held captive i n 
this struggle. My bill 
provides a workable solu
tion to a serious problem, 
and it will affect both 
labor and management in an 
even-handed way. 

When railroad labor dis
putes erupt, congressional 
committees on several oc
casions during the past 
few years have worked late 
into the night to resolve 
them. Little attention is 
paid to the deadly effects 
of the strike which affect 
Hawaii. Perhaps i t i s 
because Hawaii's popula
tion is only 800,000 com
pared to the millions in 
the other States, but that 
is an explanation which 

the people of Hawaii 
understandably refuse to 
accept. 

Mr . President, when I 
first introduced legisla
d on t o deal with the 
problems caused by west 
coast labor disputes, I 
fully realized that I was 
putting myself against the 
pQwerful, entrenched eco
nomic interests of orga
nized labor and big busi
ness. In view of the 
gravity of the situation, 
however, I feel that no 
other recourse is open to 
me. I am pleased to note 
that I am joined in this 
effort by the other mem
bers of the Hawaii con-

gressional delegation re
gardless of party affili
ation. The time to act is 
now. 

BLACK 
MICRO CORP. 

GENERAL 
CONTRACTOR 

P. 0. BOX 545 

TEL: 9738 

SAIPAN M. I. 96950 

NOTICE TO BIDDERS 

SEALED PROPOSALS FOR CONSTRUCTION OF SAIPAN IN
TERNATIONAL AIRPORT TERMINAL, INCREMENT 1, SAIPAN, 
MARIANA ISLANDS, PROJECT NO. C2-0712-21, WILL BE 
RECEIVED AT THE OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC 
WORKS, TRUST TERRITORY OF THE PAC IF IC ISLANDS, 
SA IP AN, MARIANA ISLANDS, 96950, UNTIL 2:00 P.M. 
FRIDAY, MAY 17, 1974, AT WHICH TIME AND PLACE THE 
SEALED PROPOSALS WILL BE PUBLICLY OPENED AND READ. 

THE PROJECT CONSISTS OF THE CONSTRUCTION OF THE 
ULTIMATE ARRIVALS BUILDING,MODIFIED FOR INTERIM USE 
FOR BOTH DEPARTURES AND ARRIVALS, GRADING AND COM
PACTION OF A PARKING LOT, AND CERTAIN SITE WORK FOR 
THE ULTIMATE TERMINAL. 

THE BASIC BID PROPOSAL IS FOR A MINIMUM FACILITY 
AS INDICATED ON THE PLANS AND SPECIFICATIONS. ADD
ITIVE BID ITEMS ARE DEFINED ON THE PLANS AND WILL BE 
SELECTIVELY ADDED BASED ON THE AVAILABILITY OF 
FUNDS. 

CONTRACT DOCUMENTS INCLUDING PLANS AND SPECIFICA
TIONS MAY BE EXAMINED AT EITHER THE OFFICE OF THE 
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS, SAIPAN, MARIANA ISLANDS OR 
THE OFFICE OF THE RALPH M. PARSONS COMPANY, 550 
PAIEA STREET (P.O. BOX 9000), HONOLULU, HAWAII 968-
20, OR OBTAINED FROM EITHER OF THESE OFFICES UPON 
THE PAYMENT OF FIFTY DOLLARS ($50.00) FOR EACH SET 
OF THE DOCUMENTS. THIS AMOUNT IS NON-RETURNABLE. 
PAYMENT SHALL BE MADE BY CHECK PAYABLE TO THE TRUST 
TERRITORY OF THE PACIFIC ISLANDS WITH THE FOLLOWING 
INSERTION ON THE FACE OF THE CHECK , "CREDIT CIP 
PROJECT C2-0712-21, ISLEY FIELD REHABILITATION". 

EACH PROSPECTIVE BIDDER SHALL FILE WITH THE DI
RECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS, AT THE ABOVE SAIPAN ADDRESS 
A NOTICE OF HIS INTENTION TO BID NOT LESS THAN SIX 
(6) CALENDAR DAYS PRIOR TO THE DATE HEREINABOVE DE
SIGNATED FOR OPENING OF PROPOSALS. 

EACH PROPOSAL SHALL BE ON A FORM FURNISHED BY 'THE 
TRUST TERRITORY OF THE PACIFIC ISLANDS WHICH IS 
INCLUDED IN THE CONTRACT DOCUMENTS. 

THE TRUST TERRITORY OF THE PACIFIC ISLANDS RE
SERVES THE RIGHT TO REJECT ANY OR ALL PROPOSALS AND 
TO WAIVE ANY DEFECT IN SAID PROPOSALS FOR THE BEST 
INTEREST OF THE PUBLIC. 

James R. Wheeler 
Contracting Officer 

for the High Connnissfr ··~r 

• 



Ma.y 3 , 1 9 7 4 MARIANAS VARIETY NEWS ANV VIEWS Page. 5 

A quiet but significant revolution is taking place in 
Micronesia, one that has been building slowly over the 
past twenty years or so. It holds great promise for 
Micronesia's future. In the relatively short run of 
the next two or three years it could result in the re
placement by Micronesians of a great many expatriate 
government employees. 

There are now more than 1,000 Micronesians attending 
post-high school institutions of higher learning out
side the territory, according to an estimate from the 
Trust Territory Scholarship Office. Of these, it would 
be fairly safe to estimate that at least 150 will re
ceive their degrees this year, and that number should 
increase over the next couple of years. So between now 
and 1976, say, several hundred Micronesian college 
graduates should return to take positions in their 
homeland, and a great many of them will go to work for 
the government. 

Just this week it was announced that two recent 
graduates had been employed as "management interns," 
one in the Personnel Department and the other in Re
sources and Development. It is likely that, within a 
year or two, they will be capable of taking over from 
the expatriates who are now their superiors. 

This sort of development holds more promise for 
Micronesia's future than almost anything else I can 
think of. If there is one area of its administration 
of the Trust Territory of which the United States can 
point with pride, it is education. From the beginning 
the idea of educating the maximum number of young 
people to the maximum extent possible has been advo
cated. While other sectors of the economy may be lag
ging, making temporarily for an excess of educated 
youth with no jobs in some areas, overall education has 
been a big plus on .America's administrative record. 
Most of the young college graduates now returning would 
probably agree, 

A trained manpower pool is essential to any develop
ing country. When self-government finally comes to 
Micronesia the U.S. will leave behind not one or two 
college graduates, as Belgium did in the Congo fourteen 
years ago, but hundreds of people trained to the 
highest levels in dozens of vitally important fields. 
These people will form the backbone of their country~s 
development for years to come. They are Micronesia's 
best hope for the future. 

ANNOUNCEMENT 
ONCE AGAI.N, CCM AND PATS ARE OFFERING A TEACHER TRAIN
ING PROGRAM IN VOCATIONAL EDUCATION. THE PROGRAM IS 
HELD IN PONAPE DISTRICT AND BEGINS IN OCTOBER 1974. 
APPLICANTS MAY CHOOSE EITHER A ONE-YEAR COURSE WHICH 
LEADS TO A CERTIFICATE, OR A TWO-YEAR COURSE WHICH 
LEADS TO AN ASSOCIATE OF SCIENCE DEGREE, APPLICANTS 
MUST MEET THE FOLLOWING REQUIREMENTS: 

YOU MUST BE OVER 17 YEARS OLD. YOU MUST HAVE A HIGH 
SCHOOL DIPLOMA OR ITS EQUIVALENT. 

YOU MUST HAVE SOME EXPERIENCE OR TRAINING IN EITHER 
MECHANICS, CONSTRUCTION, OR AGRICULTURE. AND YOU MUST 
HAVE A DESIRE TO BECOME A TEACHER. 
FOR APPLICATIONS AND FURTHER INFORMATION, SEE YOUR DIS
TRICT DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION OR YOUR DISTRICT VOCATIONAL 
EDUCATION SPECIALIST AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. 

St. Pierre. • • 
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shall forwarded a 15-page the Department of Interior 
~un'!lllary of the facts in because, in his opinion, 
che case of St. Pierre's since High Commissioner 
Court Hearing conducted Johnston initiated the 
here in November of last action, it would be im
year. Judge Snashall re- proper for him to have 
commended St, Pierre to be anything to do with the 
suspended for 90 days from implementation of such . a 
his position as a disci- recommendation," according 
plinary action. to St. Pierre, 

"At the time of the Although Snashall Is re-
hearing, we (Spiecer and cotmnendation has not been 
St. Pierre) tried to es- put into effect as yet, 
tablish who would be St. Pierre's attorney, 
responsible for implemen- Lawrence Spiecer, has been 
ting any recommendations notified to appeal if and 
advanced by Hearing Offi- when the recommendation 
cer Snashall, We were for suspension is im
unable at that time to plemented. 
ascertain who would im- "In so far as Snashall's 
plement such recommenda- findings are concerned, 
tions," St. Pierre noted. both my attorney and I 

"The Interior Rep- agreed .that most ef them 
resentative, an Attorney are not supported by the 
by the name of Grambo, evidence, " St. Pierre ex
seemed to be of the opin- claimed. 
ion that the Trust Terri- St, Pierre was removed 
tory Administration would from his position as Chief 
be the proper party to Public Defender early last 
implement any recommenda- year for accepting a pay
tions. However, a Trust ment of $7,500 from a Mar
Territory Department O f shallese woman for assist
Personnel Representative ing her on her estate 
was of the opinion that case. 
any recommendation would 
have to be implemented by 

con't from page 1 
arrest. The escape charge 
was later dropped. Addi
tionally, they had warned 
the public that Cabrera 
was dangerous and might be 
carrying a weapon, 

The public was urged to 
report any information 
concerning his whereabouts 
to the po 1 ice and was 
warned against hiding Ca
brera from the police, 

Cabrera was being de
tained in the Saipan jail 
while awaiting trial in 
the High Court for charges 
of burglary and assault 
and battery with a dange-

rous weapon. A $1,500 
bond ha~ been set for 
Cabrera until his trial. 

According to Captain 
Mafnas, the 11 escape" epi
sode involving Cabrera and 
the two police officers is 
under investigation and if 
the officers are found to 
have been at fault, ''we'll 
do somethi ng about it.'' 

When asked by the Mari
anas Variety if a prisoner 
under bond and before his 
trial could be used for 
labor purposes, Captain 
Mafnas replied, "No, this 
is against our policy." 

SAN JOSE FIESTA COMING ON TINIAN 
MAY 3RDJ 4TH AND 5TH 

PLAN TO COME AND HELP US CELEBRATE THE 
BEST KNOWN F 
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Bikini . .. 
Can't. form page 1 

leadership could report 
to the Bikini community 
on the mission to Washing
ton. The Marshalls Dis
trict Government agreed 
that it would be inappro
priate to attempt a return 
to Bikini before the 
leadership arrived back 
from Washington. 

Upon their return a 
meeting was held at Kili 
Island to discuss the re
turn to Bikini. Last 
Saturday, Bikini Magis
trate Lore Kessibuke, 
Scribe Nathan Note, and 
Councilman Moses, plus 
District Administrator 
Oscar DeBrum, Legal Ser
vices Attorney Chips Barry 
and Counselor Remos Jack 
met with the entire Bikini 
Council plus many members 
of the community. After 
hearing a report from the 
delegation, and reading 
the documents the dele
gates brought with them 
from Washington, the coun
cil members unanimously 
agreed that they w o u 1 d 
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postpone the return t c 
Bikini until the results 
of the Washington miss ion 
were known. 

Upon inquiry by t he dis
trict administrator, the 
co u n c i 1 agreed t hat 
individual families w ho 
wished to separate from 
the existing community and 
who wish to return t o Bi
kini in the near future, 
would be permitted to do 
so. The council a sked, 
however, that such re
quests be referred to them 
before any action is taken 
by the government. The 
full text of the announce
ment from the B iki ni 
people, draf t ed by their 
scribe and signed by the 
magistrate and t we 1 v e 
councilmen, is as follows: 

"On April 27, 1974 there 
was a meeting conducted 
between District Adminis
trator of the Marshalls, 
Oscar DeBrum, Chips Barry 
and Remos Jack, lawyers 
from the Legal Services 
Corporation, and the 

people of Bikini who are 
now residing on Kili. 

"The purpose of this 
meeting was to find out 
t he d e sires of each 
·· .divi.11..a l Bikinian n o w 
r esiding on Kili, and to 
find out whether they want 
to return or not to Bikini 
on the date that the 
government has set aside. 

"The answer was given 
and firmly made in front 
of the DistAd and other 
representatives from legal 
services, magistrate and 
scribe of Kili, and also 
councilmen and the people 
of Bikini who are residing 
on Kili. The answer given 
was that nobody will be 
r eturning to Bikini until 
such time as the wishes 
and requests of the dele
gation to Washington are 
granted, Also, the r e 
shoul d be one day when the 
peopae of Kili will return 
to Bikini all together, 
and the government should 
de 1 a y the return until 
such time as all the de
sires of the delegation 
are granted. Those de
sires are the ones that 

We also want to say I 

.., 

Ma.y 3, 1974 

our delegation made on 
their trip to Washington, 
D,C. Another factor is 
that there should be an 
agreement or satisfaction 
among the Bikinians con
cerning the rehabilitation 
of the island. 

"We are hereby request
ing Oscar DeBrum not to 
send a vessel for the re
turn until such time as 
determined by the people 
of Bikini who are now 
residing on Kili." 

The statement is signed 
by the magistrate, scribe 
and councilmen and wit
nessed by the DistAd, Os
car DeBrum. 
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Con Con Unity ••. 
Can't. from page Z 

the United States with participate in the Conven
respect to the new politi
cal status for Micronesia. 

The Senator stated that 
in drafting the constitu
tion, the delegates will 
be building the new Micro
nesian state and setting 
up its form of government. 
Salii said the convention 
will have to address it
self to a very fundamental 
issue: Micronesian Unity. 

The Senator mentioned 
that it has been suggested 
by some people that if all 
the districts are to re
main within the new Micro
nesian state and subscribe 
to its constitution, a 
good deal of the powers 
and responsibilities of 
the government must be 
reserved to the districts. 
He said .•• "a loose feder
ation is what this form of 
government is often re
f erred to. " 

"Because of the many 
problems facing us today 
in the question of unity," 
Salii continued, "problems 
over control of land, over 
revenue-sharing and on 
separate negotiations on 
future political status, 
the suggestion for a loose 
federation between the 
districts on matters 
strictly or predominantly 
internal to the districts, 
deserves serious consider
ation by all of us." He 
also stated. that it must 
be recognized that if any 
district wishes to stay 
out of the new Micronesian 
nation, no matter how the 
cons tit u ti on is 
structured, "we m u s t be 
prepared to accommodate 
that situation." 

Salii said, "If any dis
trict is somehow foreed to 
subscribe to a constitu
tion that it does not . truly 
and fully accept, we !-ha~.l 
have built into the new 
nation a time-bomb that 
will explode any day and 
abort our new creation." 
He continued that the 
constitution the delegates 
put together must be 
acceptable to most if not 
a 11 the districts. He 
noted that no district 
needs to be reluctant to 

tion for fear that its 
participation will forever 
bind it to the result of 
the Convention. 

Senator Salii said the 
draft constitution will go 
to the voters of each dis
trict for approval. He 
said: "We can all rest as
sured that if the over
whelming majority of the 
voters in any given dis
trict reject the constitu
tion, it will be foolhardy 
for anyone else to tr,y to 
impose the constitution on 
that district." 

According to Salii, no 
matter how much is said in 
advance about the final 
form the constitution will 
take, or whether the new 
nation will include all 
the six districts or only 
some of them, these ques
tions can only be ap
propriately answered in 
the Convention itself and 
only the delegates to the 
Convention will be speak
ing for their respective 
districts. He said: "The 
time to decide, and to let 
our desires be known to 
our fellow Micronesians, 
whether we want to be part 
of a new nation or not, 
will be at the Conven
tion," 

Concerning the choosing 
of delegates to the con
vention, the Senator noted 
that it will be helpful to 
keep one thing in mind-
there is a difference be
tween electing someone 
"to represent us in ,a 
legislative b o d · y and 
selecting someone to re
present a community in a 
constitutional conven
tion." He said that a 
Congressman or legislator 
in representing the in
terest of his constituents 
often relies on his own 
judgement. Hes aid the 
people have enough safe
guarqs so that they are 
wi11ing to let their Con
gr '.:! ~men u s e their own 
goo~ sense much of the 
time in looking after 
their interests or, they 
~ould always replace them 
in the next election. 

Senator Salii emphasized 

that this is not true in a 
consti tutional convention. 
He sa i d the delegates to 
t he convention must under
s tand t hat if their 
F ·rsonal desires and 
opinions differ from those 
held by the majority of 
the people they represent, 
he or she must be willing 
and able to defer to the 
wishes of the people. 

Salii noted that it is 
expensive to prepare a 
draft constitution and 
therefore it must be done 
"right the first time," 
and delegates must take a 
serious attitude in going 
about the drafting of Mi
cronesia's constitution. 

The interview included 
several other very import
ant questions and answers. 
A tape of the interview 
will be aired on all dis
trict radio stations. The 
Department of Public Af
fairs at headquarters has 
been requested to prepare 
a transcript of the inter
view which will be printed 
and distributed at a later 
date. 
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SUCCESSFUL HEART OPERATIO 
• SAIPAN. May 1st (MN~)~~
A successful open heart 
operation was performed 
last month in Truk on a 
young man who was stabbed 
in the heart, a report 
from DistAd Truk indicated 
this week. 

It was reported that Dr. 
Charles Jones, with the 
help of Kalista Thomas, an 
anesthetist a n d several 
other hospital personnel, 
operated on the heart of 
26-year o 1 d Misael 
Martin who had been 
stabbed in a fight in the 
early morning of April 19. 

"The doctors in the 
United States wouldn't be
lieve this," exclaimed Dr. 
Jones, noting that not one 
of the assistants has any 
degree; but the operation 

went well. Dr. Jones gave 
the anesthetist, Thomas, 
a lot of credit for the 
successful surgery. Tho
mas inserted an endotra
chea tube into the trachea 
and "breathed" for Martin 
during the one-hour oper
ation. Accoroing to Dr. 
Jones, Thomas is a gradu
ate nurse from the TT 
Nursing School on Saipan 
and has received six
mo nth s training in 
anesthesia in New Zealand. 

The report from Truk 
indicated that both Dr. 
Jones and Dr. Steve Zuch
erman, an internist at the 
hospital, are now sure 
that Martin is well on the 
way to recovery. Dr. 
Zucherman said that there 
were some complications in 

TRUSTEESHIP COUNCIL SET 
SAIPAN 1 May 1 (MNS}--

The forty-first session of 
the United Nations 
Trusteeship Council will 
convene in Council Cham
bers in New Yo~k on Mon
day, June 3, 1974, ac
cording to word received 
from the U.S. Mission to 
the United Nations. Once 
again this year, the Trust 
Territory will be repre
sented at the hearings by 
High Commissioner Edward 
E. Johnston as Special 
Representative on the U.S. 
Delegation. Congress of 
Micronesia Senator Wilfred 
Kendall of the Marshalls 
and Representative Joab 
Sigrah of Kusaie, Ponape 
District, will be present 
as Special Advisors to the 
U.S. Delegation, Princi
ple U.S. Delegate to the 
Council is Ambassador Bar
bara White, who toured 
several districts of the 
Trust Territory recently, 

The Presidency of the 
Trusteeship Council is 
held by member nation 
representatives on a rot
ating basis. It is anti
cipated that ~ir Laurence 
McIntyre of Australia will 
assume the Presidency this 
year and preside over the 
Council Session, Council 

members representing 
France, the United King
dom, the Soviet Union, the 
People's' Republic of 
China, Australia and the 
United States--will also 
hear representations from 
representatives of the 
government of Australia as 
t ·h e Administering Au
thority over the Territory 
of Papua New Guinea, which 
recently assumed f u 11 
s e 1 £-governing status. 
The Pacific Trust Terri
tory presentation on acti
vities in Micronesia over 
the past year is scheduled 
to take place before the 
Australian report on this 
year's agenda. 

In addition to the High 
Commissioner and the re~ 
presentatives from the 
Congress of Micronesia it 
is expected that Truk Dis
trict Administrator Juan 
Sablan, Public Affairs 
Director Strik Yoma and 
Chief of Public Informa
tion Jim Manke will attend 
the hearings. 

Also, the Congress of 
Micronesia delegation will 
include Attorney Michael 
White and International 
Organization Liaison 
Officer Brian Farley. 

IN TRUK 
the operation, thus it 
will t ake a long time for 
Martin to recover com
pletely ; but now he is 
doing quite well. It was 
reported that Martin him
self is ready to get out 
of bed for he is tired of 
being in the hospital. 

Dr. Jones is understand
ably proud of his surgery, 
but he is a modest man -.:who 
claims that "if this had 
happened in any other dis
trict, any of the doctors 
could have done the job. 
It just happened in the 
right place at the right 
time so that I thought I 
could save him," he said. 

The surgeon had 21 years 
of practice in the U.S. 
before coming to Truk. 
"I just got fed up with 
all the government inter
ference in medicine, and I 
was too young to retire so 
I looked around for a 
place to go," he said. 
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P FA GOAL: Viable . Fishing Industry 
KOROR - In order to 

reach its goal of "a vi
able fishing industry in 
Palau, the Palau Fishing 
Authority has asked all of 
Palau including the Palau 
District Legislature, the 
District Administration, 
the Congressional de 1 e
gation and the· business 
community to cooperate and 
work hard to reach it, ac
cording to a PFA press re
lease. 

The benefits of a viable 
fishing industry in Palau 
are outlined as follows: 

1. to improve the in
come of the Palaun fisher
men. 

2. to provide employ-
ment. 

3. to replace 
foods with fresh 

imported 
fish and 

locally canned marine pro
ducts. 

4. to create an inde
pendent source of revenue 
and income for Palau 
through exportation of 
frozen fish, canned fish 
and other marine products. 

To achieve a · viable 
fishing industry, Fran
cisco T. Uludong, PFA's 
manager made several 
recommendations to the Pa
lau Legislature and other 
concerned parties. 

The release further 
stated that a Palau Feder
ation of Fishing Associ
ations is beipg formed and 
it will be "the main buy
ing-selling and importing 
and exporting arm of the 
fishing cooperative· as
sociations in Palau." The 
Authority referred to the 
creation of the federation 
as the "most important 
decision" made to date by 
the Authority and said 
that once organized and 
formed, the federation 
would occupy, use and 
operate the shoreside 
facilities at the Fisher
ies dock compond. 

Saying that "the real 
wealth in our ~aters is 
the deep sea fish such as 
tuna," the Authority said 
that it is encouraging in
dividual fishermen and 
merchants to get into the 
tun a industry. The Au
thority said that it had 

organized one tuna cooper
ative association and is 
helping a number of Pala
uan tuna fishermen to form 
Palau Tuna Fishing Cooper
ative Associations which 
would own and operate tuna 
vessels. 

Finally, there port 
urged the Pa 1 au Legis
lature to adopt a resolu
tion to open the Malakal, 
Harbor to foreign fishing 
v es s e 1 s. The report 
stated that foreign fish
ing vessels could ~ring• 

millions of dollars in 
1~rms uf supplies, pro
visions, fuel and water 
bought from the businesses 
in Palau. If the Ma
lakal Port is opened, the 
Authority will subcontract 
or purchase from the local 
merchants the necessary 
supplies for the fishing 
vessels and will not it
self engage in direct pro
visioning of the vessels. 
Whatever revenue the Au
thority will make from 
charging a commission for 

its sevices will be used 
for loans and other pro
grams for the benefit of 
the fishermen of Palau and 
their associations. 
"There is no doubt that 
the opening of Malakal 
Harbor to foreign fishing 
vessels is not only good 
tor the fishing industry 
but also benefitial to the 
entire economy of Palau," 
according to the release. 

Uludong and Carlos 
Shoda, Manager of the Ma
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Fishing. • • 
Can't from page 11 

rianas Fishing .Au~hority 
have expressed their grat
itude to Deputy High Com
missioner Peter T. Coleman 
for signing into law House 
Bill No. 226 which appro
priates funds for the 
operation of the district 
fishing authorities. 

Shoda, accompanied by 
Joseph Rios, Economic 
Development Specialist for 
the Marianas, went to 
Palau recently to acquaint 
themselves with the pro
grams of the Palau Fishing 
Authority and the local 
fishing cooperative 
associations. 
facilities at Malakal and 
were enthusiastic about 
the research being con
ducted there. A major 
project is a hatchery for 
the spawning and growing 
of rabbitfish, a delicacy 
throughout the Pacific. 
In Palauan it is called 

''Meyas'' and in Chamorro it 
is "hitting". Presently, 
Palau exports thousands of 
pounds of this fish to the 
Marianas. 

Shoda said that he was 
impressed with the prog
grams and plans of the 
Palau Fishing Authority 
for the development of 
Palau's fishing industry. 
He added that Palau has 
the potential to create a 
viable fishing indµstry. 

The Marianas Fishing Au-· 
thority manager added that 
because the Marianas has 
no extended reefs, it will 
continue to rely in the • 
future on other districts, 
particularly Palau, for 
reef fish. 

Japan's Finest 

KIRIN 
BEER 

NOTICE TO BIDDERS 

SEALED PROPOSALS FOR OPERATIONS OF THE "PRIME CON
CESSION" AT THE NEW SAIPAN INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT 
TERMINAL, SAIPAN, MARIANA ISLANDS, WILL BE RECEIVED 
AT THE OFFICE OF THE DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR, MARIANA 
ISLANDS DISTRICT, TRUST TERRITORY OF THE PACIFIC IS
LANDS, SAIPAN, MARIANA ISLANDS 96950, UNTIL 2:00 
P.M. TUESDAY, JUNE 4, 1974, AT WHICH TIME AND PLACE 
THE SEALED PROPOSALS WILL BE PUBLICLY OPENED AND 
READ. 

THIS PROPOSAL THAT IS TITLED "PRIME CONCESSION" 
WILL CONSIST OF THREE FUNCTIONS (1) DUTY FREE CON
CESSION, (2) FIRST CLASS COFFEE SHOP AND (3) eocK
TAIL LOUNGE. THI? CONCESSION MAY NOT BE AWARDED T0 A 
NON-MICRONESIAN CITIZEN WHO HAS NOT FIRST OBTAINED A 
FOREIGN INVESTORS BUSINESS PERMIT IN THE MARIANA IS
LANDS DISTRICT. 

INSTRUCTIONS, PROPOSAL FORMS AND FORMS OF AGREE
MENT WHICH INCLUDE PLANS OF APRONSIDE BUILDING MAY 
BE OBTAINED FROM THE DISTRICT PROGRAMS AND BUDGET 
OFFICER, MARIANAS DISTRICT CIVIC CENTER, SUSUPE, 
SAIPAN, MARIANA ISLANDS, 96950 UPON THE PAYMENT OF 
FIFTY DOLLARS ($50.00) FOR EACH SET OF DOCUMENTS. 
THIS AMOUNT IS NON-RETURNABLE. PAYMENT SHALL BE 
MADE BY CHECK PAYABLE TO THE TREASURER, TRUST TERRI
TORY OF THE PACIFIC ISLANDS. EACH PROPOSAL SHALL BE 
ON A FORM FURNISHED BY THE TRUST TERRITORY OF THE 
PACiFIC ISLANDS WHICH IS INCLUDED IN THE INSTRUCTION 
PACKAGE. 

THE TRUST TERRITORY OF THE PACIFIC ISLANDS RESERVES 
THE RIGHT TO REJECT ANY OR ALL PROPOSALS AND TO 
WAIVE ANY DEFECTS IN SAID PROPOSALS FOR THE BEST 
INTEREST OF THE PUBLIC. 

Francisco C. Ada 
District Administrator 
and Contracting Officer 
for the High Commissioner 

EREVER YOUR 
--..----,S NESS GOES 
MIU IS THERE! 

Wherever your business 
insurance needs may be, the 
local assistance you get from 
MIU is backed by coordinated 
worldwide service. 

For MIU is recognized as the 
leader in non -life insurance and 
claim service in Micronesia. 

Could any businessman ask 
for more? 

MICRONESIAN 
INSURANCE 
UNDERWRITERS 
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ELECTION INFORMATION FROM THE OFFICE OF THE MARIANAS 
DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR (ELECTION COMMISSIONER) 

The election for delegates to the Micronesian Consti
tutional Convention will be held on Tuesday, June 4 , 
1974. 

Four delegate _seats will be up for election from the 
following delegate districts: 

Delegate District No. 1: consisting of Rota, Tinian, 
and San Antonio (Saipan) one delegate. 

Delegate District No. 2: consisting of Saipan Munici
pal District Nos. 1, 2, 3 and 4, one delegate . 

Delegate District No. 3: consisting of Saipan Munici
pal District Nos. 7 and 11, one delegate. 

Delegate District No. 4: consisting of Saipan Munici
pal district Nos. 5, 8, 9, 10 and the Northern Islands, 
one delegate. 

To-be eligible to vat;, a Micronesian citizen mu.st: 
1. Have attained his/her 18th birthday by the elec

tion day, June 4, 1974. 
2. Have actually resided in the Trust Territory for 

nine months and in the election district for 
three months preceding the date of registration. 
Temporary absences for studies or business pur
poses are exempted from this requirement. 

3. Not be under judgment for mental incompetency or 
insanity. 

4. Not be currently under parole, probation, or sen
~ence for any felony for which he has been con
victed by any court of the Trust Territory or-any 
court within the· jurisdiction of the United 
States. 

5. Have registered not later than 30 days prior to 
election day. 

ABE - ADULT BASIC EDUCATION EVENING PROGRAMS 

SUBJECTS: 1. BASIC ENGLISH - designed to meet the need 
to connnunicate orally. It includes 
listening, speaking, reading and writing. 

2. CONSUMER MATH - course covers facts and 
tips on consumer Credit, Money and 
Banking, Interest rates, etc. 

SCHEDULES: All ABE classes will be conducted on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays, from 6:00 to 8:00 
p.m. 

1. SAN ANTONIO VILLAGE: Classes begin April 9, ending 
June 29, 1974, and will be conducted at San Antonio 
School. 

2. CHALAN KANOA DIST #-4: Same as above and will be 
conducted at the Connnunity Hall. 

3. OLEAI VILLAGE: Same as above and will be conducted 
at the School. 

4. SAN VICENTE VILLAGE: Same as above and will be con
ducted at the School. 

5. CHALAN LAULAU: Classes begin April 16, ending July 
6, and will be conducted at the (Ka.piya) Chapel. 

6. GARAPAN VILLAGE: Same as above and will be conducted 
at the School. 

7. TANAPAG VILLAGE: Classes begin April 23, ending July 
13, and will be conducted at Headstart Center. 

8. SAN ROQUE VILLAGE: Classes begin March 25, ending 
June 15, and will be conducted at School. 

District #-1, 2, 3, and Susupe Village, will be con
ducted at a later date when teachers are available. 
For more information, call Mr. Lino Olopai, Telephone 
9827 or 9311. 

Marianas residents who have already reached or would~-::::::::--~~~~~~---~---.............. .._~~~~~~"'!"'!"~~ =-~~ 
have reached their eighteenth bi~thday on June 4, 1974 
must register.no later .than May 5, 1974 in order to be 
eligible to vote. Those persons who have registered 
for any of the previous- elections.of the Congress of 
Micronesia need not re-register in order to vote. 

However, any voter who changes his residence from one 
voting precinct to another, or who changes his name, 
after registration in any general district register, 
may register again in such general district register 
under the proper voting precinct or the proper name. 

Registration must take place within the Trust Terri
tory. and within the Administrative District in which 
the voter resides, except for full-time students. This 
means that permanent residents of an administrative 
district must return to their administrative district 
in order to register. 

Further information may be obtained by contacting the 
Distad's Office in Saipan and the Office of the 
Distad's Representatives for Tinian and Rota, 
respectively. 

Registration is now being undertaken by the following 
Authorized Officials: 

On Saipan: The District 
ter, Susupe) • 
Board. Mayor, 
..t;Chalan Kanoa), 

Administrator, (Civic Cen
Members of the Election 
Municipality of Saipan, 

On Tinian: Mayor, Municipality of Tinian. Membeus 

On Rota: 
of the Election Board. 
Mayor, Municipality of Rota. Members of 
the Election Board. 

Marianas citizens are reminded that this weekend (May 
4 & 5) is the deadline for registration for this year's 
constitutional convention election. Register now! 

I 

A Continental golden pen and a certificate of appreci
ation and recognition for five years of service at Conti
nental/Air Micronesia were awarded to Gonzalo DZg. Pange
linan by Station Manger Alex Luzama. Pangelinan started 
his service with Air Mike on Ma:r>ch 1?, 1969 .. 

MARIANAS Publishers: Abed and! 
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Boating Safety 
Tips 

S A I P A N, (MNS)---The 
Trust Territory Military 
Liaison Officer on Saipan, 
Lt. Cdr. Alan R. Pendle
ton, has asked all dis
tricts to cooperate in 
initiating boating safety 
programs in light of re
cent incidents. 

Pendleton said that air 
search and rescue efforts 
by the Military are time
consuming and costly, cit
ing last month's four in
cidents at sea which cost 
the Navy $60,000 and more 
than ninety hours of air
craft flight time. He 
added that most of these 
boating incidents 
never have occured 
most logical and 
rules of boating 
had been observed. 

would 
if the 
simple 
safety 

Pendleton issued the 
following information pro
vided to assist each dis
trict and minimize any 
confusion during a search 
and rescue or Medical 
evacuation mission: a) 
follow up any phone call 
request for assistance 
with a message containing 
as much detail as pos
sible. (For a lost boat) 

Time of departure; esti
mated time of return; 
destination; number of 
people aboard; full de
scription of boat; safety 
equipment aboard if any; 
and food and water aboard 
if any. In case of a 
missing boat, Pendleton 
said aerial search has 
greater chance of location 
during the first twenty
four hour period and de
creases rapidly thereafter 
as the ocean search area 
increases. He also said 
coordination of searches 
should be limited to as 
few people as possible or 
required. The operational 
control of assisting mili
tary units remains with 
Rescue Coordination Center 
on Guam, he said. 

Pendleton strongly rec
onnnended that each dis
trict initiate a continu
ous water safety program, 
widely disseminated, which 
would include prevention 
and self-help in cases of 
incidents at sea. Mate
r i a 1 s are available 
through many sources to 
assist in such programs. 
"Y o u r cooperation i s 
highly anticipated and 
appreciated," the Naval 
Liaison Officer told the 
distads. 

= CONTINENTAL AIRLINES 
AIR MICRONESIA &B: 

ANNOUNCES 

THE NEW TICKET OFFICE HOURS 
\ 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 

DAILY FROM 8:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Fora taste 
that's 

• 
springtime fresh:,~ , 
MIDWAY 

MOTOR CO. 

@ 
VOLKSWAGEN 

SALES., RENTALS., 
PARTS AND SERVICE, 
TEL; 6202 
LOCATION: GAAN'~ 
~ss HAFADAI 1-0TEL 

CORAL RBBF 
MAIHNli Cll'fll 

INC. ~ 

..aa 
INFLATABLE BOATS 

DIVING AND f-1ARINE 
EQUIPMENT 

.ij 

POER AND SAIL BOATS 

...... --------------~:,.,.,io·--··:... ...... .-..6:.~~ ~-..-.-.i. ; .. -

. ~MARIANAS 
·. -~·-

VARIETY~: 
P.O BOX 231 SAIPAN. 
MARIANA ISLANDS 96950. 

University of Hawaii Library 
Seriai department 
2550 The MaU 
Honoiuiu, Hawaii 96822 
No. X90285 

• ....... _________________ ,all ___ _,,lr<...-.~~ ... ~. • 


	0213
	0214
	0215
	0216
	0217
	0218
	0219
	0220
	0221
	0222
	0223
	0224
	0225
	0226
	0227
	0228

